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17. Re: l,ozells ;\vcnm' Betwc<"'.ll CovC'r11rn,~11L: m1ti 1•,.Ln,;_lj~l~~-~ 

Appearing on th~ Agenda for the December ~l, 1972, meeting o[ Council 
was a letter dated December 4, 1972, from M~. D, Clark and 27 petitionc~s 
regarding the follm~ing requests for improv(:mcnts on Lozclls Avenue 
between Government and Winston Streets: 

" - curbing should be on both sides of the road 

- the road should be no wider than 28 feet 

- the road should provide for two lanes of traffic only 

- catch basins should be provided 

there should be no sidewalks on either side of the road," 

The Engineer investigated the requests for improvements and advises as 

follows: 

11 
ln Item 13 Hanagerrs Report No. 72, 6 Nov./72, the Council approved of the 
Managcr 1 s recommendations that Stage 3 of the 1972-1973 Local Improvements 

· Programme be initiated to the abutting property owners.. Lozells Avenue from 
Winston Street to Govermnent Road is P}:oject No. 72-124 on that particular·" 

Local Improvements Programme. 2 

The standard of construction called for in the project is that of 28
1 

pavement 
with 51 .curb sidewalks ·on both sides. This standard was chosen to be recommended 
.for initiation o,,ing to our opinion that if there was ever a street which 
justified receiving curb sidewalks it would be LozeU.s Avenue. This conclusion 
was reached because there is a faidy large subdivision lying to the east of 
Lozells Avenue which is its only outlet to Lozells and there is Ukewise 
being constructed, at the present time, a fairly large subdivision to the west 
of Lo.z.ells Avenue which also will be its only outlet to Lozells AvenueQ There 
is no q~iestion in our minds but that the sidewalks would receive active use 
by a considerable number of school children from the two tributary subdivision 
areas and it is furthermore considered advisable to provide walking facilities 
up t~ Government Road for the bus patrons to reach the only bus route in that 
entire area. There is one further point worthy of mention and that is that 

·we have been instructed to bring the Lozells Avenue sidewalk out to Winston 
Street on one side in order to provide continuity for any people wishing to 
reach Winston 'Street from Government Road or vice versa. 

It may~ or may not be pertinent, but it is observed from the petition that. the 
5 specific requests contained in the covering letter with the petiti.on were not 
actually listed as part of the petition itself. 

The first~ requests listed in Mr. Clark's covering letter are) in fact, being 
provided in the standard of road being initiated and the onl.y point of difference 
is that pertaining to sidewalks which we feel are justified for tho reasons set 

out in the foresoing paragraphs. 

It is rccom:ncnded that Lozclls Avenue from Winston Stt·(!et to Government Road b,~ 
1.ni tiatcd to the L-ltandanl already shown on the l?rog}:amme as approved :for 
ini tiat:ion by the Council at its meeting on 6 November, 1972, 
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REC011U•\END/\'L'l.ONS: 

Tll/\T Council ru.iHJ.rm t;hc Jnit:lnl:ion of: Jn:provc1110nl:.s on Lo,:clls Aventw 
beLWC(.'.11 Government :me\ W:l.ur:;t:on Sl:.rer:ti; Jn nc.:c.:ord;1ncc wi.t.:h tlw st:nndarcl 
ni, slrnwn i.n the Locnl T.111prov0n1c:nl: Prog1::lllmW \vlilcli CoundJ .-,pprovt.!cl on 

Novc:111b,!r 6, 1 \)72; nncl 

1'11/\'l.' cop:lr•R o[ t:hi::\ ruporl:. b(\ Hc:nt Lu Mr, CJ:nk anti Ll1<' pdit.l.0·11.~n;, 
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